
SHAHC 10/17/13

Old Business:

In attendance:   Michelle Steele (Interim President), Candy Hall (Treasurer), Alan Bagshaw (Secretary), Mary Jane Jenkins, Leigh Anne Jackson, Tamara Veit, Christy Horton, Sheree Russo, Paula Shores, David Barr, William Bowers (Case Manager to provide resident update only, then left the meeting).

Michelle called the meeting to order.  

A quorum was established.

The minutes from September’s meeting were reviewed.  Tamara made a motion to accept these minutes.  Mary Jane seconded this motion.  The minutes were accepted unanimously.

The treasurer’s report from September’s meeting were reviewed.  Mary Jane made a motion to accept this report.  Tamara seconded this motion.  The report was accepted unanimously.  

New Business:

The resident update was reviewed by William Bowers.

The letter from Shearon Properties about the previous property (127 Cox Ave Elkin, NC ) rented by the Pinkards was reviewed.  The letter constructed by Jane Motsinger and advised by Attorney James Freeman was reviewed.  It was determined that SHAHC holds no liability and owes no monies to Shearon Properties, that this would be owed by the Pinkards who entered the lease agreement with these landlords.  It was discussed if SHAHC would be willing to offer a good faith payment of $3000 in order to maintain a positive relationship with this landlord.  The members were asked to vote on the two options to send to Shearon Properties in response to the letter from the attorney.  The first option explained that although SHAHC is very sorry about the circumstances, but that SHAHC would not be in a position to provide monetary compensation.  Nine people voted in favor for option 1.  The second option provided $3000 in financial compensation, which 0 voted in favor for.  David Barr chose to abstain from this vote.  

Candy Hall is now the alternate lead for the Balance of State and is able to represent SHAHC in any way needed for this.  

PH Resident/Transitional housing update

PH Grant Consolidation Update

Michelle adjourned the meeting and scheduled the next meeting for November 21st at 1pm.  

